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 DALLASTOWN AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313-9242

MINUTES – March 14, 2013  
1.0 CALLED TO ORDER
The regular business meeting of the Dallastown Area School Board convened in the High School Theater Room on Thursday, March 14, 2013.  Mr. Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr., Board President, called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m.  An Executive Session for legal and personnel matters was held prior to this meeting.
2.0   ATTENDEES
Board Members:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

Solicitor: Attorney Jeff Rehmeyer

Administrators:  Greg Anderson, Susan Brousseau, Scott Carl, Dr. Sue Cathcart, Donna Devlin, Jim Dierolf, Dr. Josh Doll, Dr. Ronald Dyer, Dr. Alan Fauth, Stephanie Ferree, Kelly Kessler, Amy Kostoff, Paula March, Chris Martin,  Chip Patterson, Jeanne Pocalyko, Faithe Rotz, Thomas Stauffer and Stan Weinstein.
Other Dallastown Area School District Staff/Citizens/Guests/Presenters:  Attendance sheet attached/filed.  (Click Here)
News Media: York Daily Record – n/a
York Dispatch – n/a
2.0 APPROVAL OF BOARD AGENDA

Mr. Blevins moved and Mrs. Heistand seconded approval of the agenda.
By voice vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

3.0 COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – Emma Kulp spoke about the boys and girls lacrosse fields and practice. (Several students stood during her comments).
4.0 SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT – 

5.1 Fixed Rate Bond Sale – Dr. Dyer reported that on February 7th, the Board authorized the refinancing of the district’s one-year note. The approved refunding consisted of the issuance of $12 million dollars of fixed rate bonds and $57 million dollars of variable rate bonds. The fixed rate bonds went to market Tuesday, February 26th.  We are thrilled with the results – an all in yield of 1.91%; the estimated yield was 2.31%.  The final yield of 1.91% saves the District over $517,000 dollars in total debt service as compared to the earlier projection of 2.31%.  The variable rate bonds are scheduled to go to market the week of March 18th. We will report back to the board with the results.
5.2 Physics Olympics held February 26th – 27th 
5.3 Walk-and-Talk Wednesdays:

5.3.1 Ore Valley Elementary:  Please note date change to March 27th.  RSVP to Principal, Greg Anderson, Greg.Anderson@dallastown.net, by March 20th.

5.3.2 High School:  Please note date change to April 17th.  RSVP to Principal, Dr. Alan Fauth, Alan.Fauth@dallastown.net, by April 10th. 

5.4 School Calendar:  

5.4.1 PSSA’s in progress

5.4.2 School Calendar Update due to March 6th Closing:

5.4.2.1 Thursday, March 28th, remains an Early Dismissal/Half-day In-service     

5.4.2.2 Friday, March 29th, closed for all students/staff  (Spring Break)
5.4.2.3 Monday, April 1st, becomes the In-Service Make-up Day; no school for students.
5.4.2.4 Tuesday, April 2nd, school resumes (Student Make-up Day)
5.0 SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:
6.1 Verbal Behavior Project:  Model Classroom Award (Holly Dell’s Classroom) – Amiris Dipuglia, PaTTAN Project Representative and a parent of a child with Autism, commended Mrs. Brousseau, commented on evidence-based practices, and pointed out that 59 components had to be met for Holly Dell’s classroom to receive exemplary status.  Miss Dell acknowledged the board for its decision to bring the IU classrooms back to the district, and thanked administrators for their support.
6.2 Read Across America Book Donation: Middle School Library - Dr. Cathcart introduced Library Media Specialist Jennifer Hendry and two students – Anna Herr, aka “Library Girl,” who promotes the library, and Jacob Kulp, who assists students every morning to find books.  The students highlighted the books that were purchased from the $250 donation from the York County Coordinating Council in honor of Read Across America.  Ms. Hendry noted the diverse selection. 
6.0 CONSENT ITEM(S):  (copies filed)
7.1 Board Minutes:  Revised Nov./Dec. 2012  (Click Here)
7.2 Board Minutes:  February 2013  (02-07-13)    (02-21-13)  
7.3 Treasurer’s Report 02-28-13  (Click Here)
7.3.1 Expenditures Report  02-28-13  (Click Here)
7.3.2 Revenue Report  02-28-13  (Click Here)
7.4 Final AP Check Register:  February/March 2013  (List of Bills)   (Details) 
7.4.1 General Fund - Ck. 52537 to Ck. 52788  $ 2,047,084.63 
7.4.2 Cafeteria – Ck. 2354 to Ck. 2387  $  254,714.86
7.4.3 Capital Reserve – Ck. 291  $ 970.00

7.4.4 Payroll - $ 1,905,306.08
7.4.5 On-line Bill Pay – $ 174,988.70
7.5 Personnel Report  (FINAL)
7.6 Rental Requests  (Click Here)
7.7 Food Service Fund Statement of Operations 01-30-13  (Click Here)   (Meals by Type/Month)
Mrs. Pocalyko reviewed the changes to the Personnel Report since Friday’s distribution.

Mr. Jasmann moved and Mrs. Phillips-Hill seconded approval of the Consent Items with the exception of Item 7.7.
Mr. Blevins called attention to the net improvement of $1.6 million from February 2012 through February 2013 due to prudent efforts, and without a tax increase.

By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

For Item 7.7, Mrs. Phillips-Hill noted that once again we are in a situation where the number of meals is decreasing – almost 15% this year compared to last year.  Mr. Dierolf correlated the changes in the reimbursable meals to the federal regulations.  While it has eased up on maximum number of grains and meat and meat alternatives (daily/weekly) and we can serve sandwiches more often through next school year, we are still operating under minimum and maximum calories and what is required to designate a reimbursable meal.    Mrs. Phillips-Hill also noted that net profit from operations is down 168%.  Mr. Jasmann acknowledged the trend, and the changes in federal reimbursements and timing issues.
Mr. Jasmann moved and Mrs. Heistand seconded approval of Consent Item 7.7.
For Mr. Blevins, Ms. Devlin confirmed that this is the final year for Unemployment Compensation expenses; they are not recurring.  Mr. Noll suggested that Chartwells produce a plan for turning around performance.  Mr. Dierolf reported that a $130,000 bottom line return was promised last year for the items Chartwells is responsible for, which was brought in at $262,400.   The guarantee is $130,000 again this year and they will hit that number this year.  There is a five-year commitment of a $926,000 return on the program. The company stands to hold true to that.  Chartwells is meeting what said they would do, and exceeding it on a financial basis.  Mr. Jasmann clarified that the guarantee is before district expenses and acknowledged that Chartwells is performing to the contract.  However, there is still a negative net impact for the district’s bottom line. 
Mr. Dierolf noted that Chartwells is abiding by the law while advocating with position papers; one of their views is that nutrition is what someone consumes versus what they put on their plate.  The next step in the federal regulations is the competitive foods; there will be an impact from removing Gatorade, flavored waters and teas, etc. during the serving of lunch.   He pointed out that if the district would opt-out of the Free and Reduced Lunch Program, those students would not have any federally-funded subsidies.  Chartwells believes in fresh and nutritional meals and encourages education to reduce childhood obesity; it is trying to come up with the best way to meet those standards and make it appealing to students.  If meal counts continue to go down, the company is guaranteeing those dollars and it will come out of the company’s pocket if they don’t perform.
JEFF REHMEYER IS REVIEWING THIS SECTION ON CHARTWELLS!
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

8.0
ACTION ITEM(S):
8.1 First presented February 21, 2013, Resolution No. 2013-05, Designating a deteriorated property pursuant to Resolution No. 2011-08, which adopted the Local Tax Economic Revitalization Tax Assistance (LERTA) program (Resolution 2013-05)    (York Township Correspondence)    (Original Resolution 2011-08)  
Mr. Rehmeyer provided an overview of the LERTA program approved in 2011. He reported that the assessment appeal on the Make Believin’ property has been withdrawn; therefore, the current tax on the land would continue.  Only the hotel assessment (i.e., the property improvements) would come on the books with a yield of 10% per year as it reaches 100% in 10 years.  He recommended proceeding in support of the redevelopment.  

Mr. Lytle moved and Mrs. Phillips-Hill seconded to approve this item as presented.

Mr. Potter thanked Mr. Rehmeyer, Dr. Dyer and York Township.
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

8.2 As presented February 21, 2013, Approval of Budget Committee Recommendation for the Election of an Independent Auditor:  Boyer & Ritter (Click Here)  

Ms. Devlin restated the recommendation from administration.  Mr. Blevins noted the committee support of this action, with recommendation for a subsequent RFP process next year.
Mr. Blevins moved and Mr. Noll seconded approval of Boyer & Ritter as our independent auditors.
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.3 As presented February 21, 2013, Approval of Copier Lease with Phillips Office Supplies   (Phillips Proposal)  (Contract Renewal Savings)  (Lease) 
Ms. Devlin noted replacement of 28 copiers for a 48-month lease which would save us $37,000 per year, or $152,000 over four years.  Mr. Rehmeyer recommended approval of the revised document which includes his suggestions. 

Mr. Jasmann moved and Mr. Noll seconded approval of Action Item 8.3, the copier lease.

By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.4 As presented February 21, 2013, Approval of York Adams Academy 2013-14 General Operating Budget (Click Here) 
8.4.1 Full-time Membership = 12 seats at $4,000/seat (The same price as the last 5 years.)
8.4.2 Part-time Membership =  Less than 12 seats at $5,000/seat
Mrs. Rock commented on her monthly updates, their fiscal responsibility, and the good value for our students.  Salary increases are proposed but with a reduction in some hours.  They will also utilize fund balance.
Mrs. Rock moved and Mr. Blevins seconded approval of Item 8.4 as presented, the York Adams Academy 2013-14 General Operating Budget.
Mr. Jasmann commented on an article that references “York County High School,” which is the former name of the same entity--the York Adams Academy.

By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.5 First presented February 21, 2013, Approval of Proposed Board of Education Meeting Dates 2013-14 (Revised)   

8.5.1 Link updated:  Thursday, February 13, 2014 moved to Wednesday, February 12, 2014

8.5.2 Any other changes?  
As requested at the last meeting, Dr. Dyer made one change in the schedule to move the February 13th meeting to the 12th.  No other changes were presented.
Mrs. Heistand moved and Mrs. Phillips-Hill seconded approval of the proposed Board of Education meeting dates.

Mr. Lytle thanked the board for reconsidering the February date.

By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.6 First presented February 21, 2013, Approval of High School Field Trip:  Spanish III, IV, and V Class Trip to Ecuador, April 17, 2014 – April 26, 2014 (Revised) 
Dr. Fauth noted the revision to include the one-day extension, from April 25th to April 26th. The price has increased by $180, and the trip will occur over the Easter holiday.  Dr. Dyer noted that trips abroad will now be presented over two weeks (i.e., as an information item at the first meeting, with review and subsequent board approval at the next meeting). 
Mr. Jasmann moved and Mrs. Heistand seconded approval of Action Item 8.6, the Spanish Class Field Trip to Ecuador.

Mr. Lytle asked Dr. Fauth to ensure that trip insurance is provided to avoid a hardship for families should the world environment change or we need to pull out as a board.  Mr. Potter shared his appreciation for the involvement of the high school teachers and staff that take part for the benefit of the students.
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle,  Michael D. Noll, Kristin Phillips-Hill, Jr., Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
9.0 INFORMATION ITEMS:
9.1 My Math (K-5)/Glencoe Math (6) Textbook Adoption (PowerPoint) (Textbook Proposal) – Dr. Dyer noted the district is overdue for a math textbook adoption, well over 10 years, and that the appropriate time has been committed to looking for a robust program.  Dr. Doll explained the textbook season during months of April through August in accordance with School Code.  The transparent process highlighted in the proposal includes the all-encompassing cost for training and consumables.  Communications will be provided at conferences and by letter, and there will be a “How To” night.  Board inquiry and comments touched upon shipping costs; the thorough, informative and timely process; and, tracking to ensure home/parent buy-in.  This will be an Action Item on 4/18.  
9.2 Engineering Course/Textbook Adoption (Click Here) – Dr. Doll introduced the new course and associated textbook.  Dr. Fauth explained that this would be a new Level III course to replace Advanced CAD and Wood Technology.  Mr. Chilcoat and Mr. Rexroth, members of the technology education department, want to provide the hands-on experience for students pursuing careers in engineering.  Mr. Rexroth reviewed the PowerPoint that was used as a recruiting tool. In response to board inquiry:  there could be two sections depending on the number of interested students; and, there was a comparison to Engineering Graphics and Design.  With solid interest from male and female students it would be offered for the 2013-14 school year due to the tentative arrangements that were put in place during the scheduling process and with allowable changes up to the last day of school.  Board inquiry and comments also touched upon the timing of the approval, the existing need, other engineering disciplines beyond mechanical engineering, and moving into Level IV.  Dr. Fauth noted that the Walk-and-Talk will include a visit to the fabrication lab.
Dr. Doll and Mr. Shirey are working on a protocol for the process of approving courses and textbooks.  Dr. Doll has a copy of the textbook that is available for public review for 30 days.   With board approval, there would be a purchase of 25 books at a cost of $4,156; the course is staff neutral.  This will be an Action Item on 4/18.  
9.3 AP Chemistry Textbook Adoption (Click Here) – Dr. Doll explained that in order to maintain certification for AP status we need a new textbook every 10 years.  The review was led by Mr. Ilyes, and the cost for 60 students is $9,000.  The textbook is available in the administration office for the 30-day public review.  This will be an Action Item on 4/18.
9.4 Buildings & Grounds Committee Report:  2/25 Meeting – Mr. Noll noted the walk through the middle school, and provided a progress report on these projects:  the turf field storm water plans and specs from local districts, auditorium seating which is almost to the bid point, work on various exterior doors and mullions, carpet and tile at York Township, and Intermediate School lighting.  In response to board inquiry, Mr. Sanford noted an anticipated installation of auditorium seats this summer, and working with an engineering firm on the   Loganville-Springfield air-conditioning ventilation issue in the cafeteria. 
Dr. Dyer noted the tremendous support of Mr. Noll and the committee.  He and Mr. Sanford assessed the newly-installed doors at York Township, which are very secure and will be the same doors to be installed at the high and middle schools.  Dr. Dyer also acknowledged the concerns for the lacrosse fields and the responsive meetings and solutions that will result in temporary inconveniences.  That discussion will continue at the next Buildings & Grounds Committee Meeting.
9.5 Community Outreach Committee Report:  2/25 Meeting (Click Here) – Mrs. Rock highlighted Dr. Dyer’s E-News Weekly; his monthly board reports, program visits and letters to students turning 16 years old; and, the success of the Walk-and-Talks.  On behalf of the committee, she also recommended a Town Meeting on Thursday, April 25th, at 7:00 p.m. in the Auditorium of the Intermediate School. (This will be discussed at the next board meeting.)
Mrs. Phillips-Hill has also initiated conversations with Lt. Colonel Joseph Innerst on “Operation Recognition” - a state law that authorizes school districts to grant a high school diploma to any honorably discharged veteran who served in the United States military during World War II, Korean Conflict or Vietnam War.  Dallastown Area School District’s policy on graduation requirements includes veterans, so those whose military service interfered with their high school graduation will soon have a way to receive their diploma from Dallastown Area High School.  Veterans who meet certain criteria will be encouraged to contact the Dallastown Area School District office to apply for a diploma.  Stay tuned for further details.  Mrs. Phillips-Hill also mentioned the interaction with state representatives and staff at the recent York County Legislative Meeting.

The next committee meeting will be held on Monday, April 8th, at 4:30 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building.
9.6 Dallastown Area Educational Foundation Report:  3/13 Meeting (Click Here) – Mrs. Rock reported on several fund raising projects, including Drive One 4 UR School on May 18th;  EITC grants for DASD teachers’ submissions; a new member; and, upcoming meetings.
9.7 Policy Committee Report:  3/11 Meeting (Policies for Review) – Mr. Jasmann reviewed the memo to summarize the proposed revisions to the policies listed below, with the exception of Policy 201, which he turned over for Dr. Doll’s explanation of the elimination of the Early Entrance protocol.  These policies will be posted on our website for public display until approval in April.  This will be an Action Item on 4/18.
9.7.1 Policy 004.1 - Student Representative

9.7.2 Policy 005 - Local Board Procedures

9.7.3 Policy 005.1 - Organization Meeting Template (Election Year)

9.7.4 Policy 005.2 - Organization Meeting Template (Non-election Year)

9.7.5 Policy 201 - Admission of Students

9.7.6 Policy 230 - Public Performances by Students

9.7.7 Policy 610 - Purchases Subject to Bid/Quotation

9.7.8 Policy 611 - Purchases Budgeted

9.8 PSBA Liaison Report/Update(Click Here) – Mrs. Phillips-Hill highlighted the following:  that a component of the governor’s budget includes level funding for school construction;  PDE’s School Improvement Profile will be delayed until 2013-14 to  include Keystones and PSSAs; testimony on HB 135 (districts’ ability to apply for mandate  waivers and  PSBA advocating to expand that list); cyber school/charter reform (two bills that address the funding formula); and, the March 8th meeting with fellow board members from the 4th district.  Congressman Scott Perry is looking for legislative suggestions for mandate relief.  
9.9 Program Proposal for 2013 PASA-PSBA School Leadership Conference (DASD Application) 

(PSBA Overview) - Mrs. Phillips-Hill noted PSBA’s interest in our selection process for the superintendent.   Mr. Jasmann and fellow Search Committee members pulled together an application for board review. All presenters must be registered – at least one board member and superintendent.  Important dates have been provided.  Mr. Jasmann acknowledged that the process was based on the hiring process of our human resources department and Jeanne has agreed to present as well.  With no objection, we will submit the application.
9.10 York Co. School of Technology – Joint Operating Committee Report:  2/28 Meeting (Click Here) – Mr. Lytle highlighted the amount our district would be receiving from the underspent 2012-13 budget:_________.  Two students from Dallastown were recognized as students of the month in February, and a team of YCST architectural drafting students won a national competition—the second year in a row for the school. 
9.11 Approval of High School Field Trip:  Latin III and Honors Latin IV Class Trip to Italy, March 12, 2014 – March 20, 2014 (Click Here) – Dr. Fauth reviewed the details. This will be an Action Item on 3/21.

9.12 Approval of High School Field Trip:  German III, IV, and V Class Trip to Germany, April 18, 2014 – April 26, 2014 (Click Here) – Dr. Fauth reviewed the details.  This will be an Action Item on 3/21.
10.0 CALENDAR OF BOARD EVENTS:    (They are open to the public.)
6.1 Budget Committee Meeting (Timeline as of Feb. 26) – Monday, March 18, 2013, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313       

6.2 Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting – Monday, March 18, 2013, 8:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313.  (Immediately following the Budget Committee Meeting.)
6.3 Budget Workshop – Thursday, March 21, 2013, 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. in the High School Theater Room, located at 700 New School Lance, Dallastown, PA  17313.  (Prior to the regular business meeting.)
6.4 Board Meeting – Thursday, March 21, 2013, 7:30 p.m. in the High School Theater Room, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313: 
7.0 CONFERENCE REQUESTS (copy filed) (Click Here)
8.0 BOARD COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE – Mrs. Heistand attended Yoga with the LIVE Program which is designed to encourage and empower young woman to live a healthy lifestyle, through lessons and involving area agencies; Communities that Care provided a grant for it.  Mr. Lytle, as a proud father, acknowledged one son for winning Mr. Dallastown, and the other who was part of the winning team for Physics Olympics.  Mr. Potter reported that during an informal meeting of York County board presidents, they discussed topics such as transportation, advocacy, budget, superintendent evaluations and searches, and goal setting, as part of an ongoing open line of communication between boards.  Kristin Phillips-Hill reported that the House will vote on Monday, March 18th, on the privatization of liquor sales.
9.0 COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – There were none.
10.0 ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,









Lisa M. Kirby









Dallastown Area School Board Secretary
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